Hon Phil Twyford

MP for Te Atatu

Minister for Economic Development

Minister of Transport
Minister for Urban Development

18 SEP 2019

Colleen Bain
fyi-request-10995-142b86e5@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Colleen

Thank you for your email of 16 September 2019 regarding my response to your recent
request for information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). | can assure
you that all information withheld from the response has been made in accordance with
the provisions of the Act.

The information withheld in paragraph 12 of the Ministerial Briefing does not relate to
the closure of the underpass. As decisions regarding Concord Avenue have yet to be
finalised, | confirm my original decision to withhold this information under section
9(2)(f)(iv) of the Act.

Under section 28 of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my
decision to withhold this information. The contact details of the Ombudsman can be
located at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.

Yours sincerely

/

Hon Phil Twyford
Minister of Transport
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